
 
 
 

President’s Message:  Maye Wegner 
 
Hi All, hope you enjoyed the Festival in Claremore as much as I did.  So good to see all the dancers, and 
our calling and cueing staff were excellent.  Who remembers Andy Allemao and Dan Sahlstrom round 
dancing on Sunday morning?  Where was my camera when I needed it???  
 
As with everything changes is a part of life.  Our HASSDA Board is experiencing changes and I would 

like to thank those who are retiring from the Board as well as their replacements.   
I want to say a special THANK YOU to Louise Coleman.  As newsletter editor for the last four years, she has kept the 
Board and the State Coordinators on track.  Putting out a Newsletter full of timely information for solo dancers.  Great job 
Louise! 
 
THANK YOU to Vicky Zeller, secretary for keeping accurate minutes for HASSDA meetings for the past five years.  In 
addition, she has kept schedules of workers to make sure all positions were covered as needed. (No easy task!) 
 
 A HUGE THANK YOU goes out to Dee Proctor, treasurer for HASSDA since 2013.   Dee is a great promoter of square 
dancing, she was instrumental in hosting the Midwest City and Claremore, Oklahoma HASSDA festivals.  Dee has given 
up her time on the dance floor to ensure the monies are safe and the accounts are balanced. 
 
I will miss these three ladies serving on the board.  They have provided many a smile and deserve kudos from all of us for 
a job well done. 
 
HASSDA is fortunate to have members willing to serve.  So many organizations are folding because no one wants to hold 
office. 
 
Our new officers are Kathy Mears (treasurer) Michelle Dolan (newsletter editor) and Marla Doxey (secretary).  We thank 
these ladies for stepping up.   You can get to know them better by reading their bios with pictures in this newsletter. 
I would also like to thank Kelly Bockover for continuing to serve as vice-president and festival chairman.  Kelly is the one 
that makes everything run smoothly and keeps me in the line to not forget the little details that make a festival “Rock!”. 
Last but not least, I would like to thank Carol Hershey who dedicates more time to HASSDA than anyone else.  She 
makes sure our Facebook page is up to date and has all the latest information for not only HASSDA but other festivals 
and dancers.  She is our technology guru and keeps us out of cyberspace purgatory.  She captures memories to share in the 
history albums that we all enjoy reminiscing through at the festivals. 
  
I am honored to serve as your president again this coming year.  I look forward to another great festival in the beautiful K-
State Union Ballroom and my feet are looking forward to the wonderful hardwood floors to dance on!  We have a great 
staff with Mike Hogan, Justin Russell, Hunter Keller and Carolyn Ahart to keep you stepping to the music.  We are a little 
later this year so we can be between the summer school session and the beginning of fall classes…we will have the 
campus to ourselves July 26-28, 2019!    
 
Looking for you in my travels to promote HASSDA!  
Maye 
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Vice-President’s Message:  Kelly Bockover 
 
Hello.  Well another year and another great festival.  I hope that all the dancers that made it to 
Claremore, OK had a great time.  We could not have asked for better weather and for more energetic 
callers and cuer.  A really big thanks to Andy Allemao, Shane Greer, Dan Sahlstrom and Jim Couey for 
keeping us all on our feet and dancing. 

 
I would like to thank the members who attended the General Membership Meeting, and all of the great ideas and 
suggestions that came from it.  As board members, it is always our intent to work toward what the members want.  I 
appreciate the nominations made and am happy to continue serving as Vice-President for another year.  I would also like 
to say that it has been a pleasure working with the board members that are stepping down this year.  Dee, Louise and 
Vicky have all been wonderful to work with and it has been an honor to get to know each of them.  I look forward to 
seeing them out dancing at future festivals. 
 
I am also looking forward to working with the new board members that have stepped up to fill the open positions on the 
board.  As Maye stated above, it is great that we have members that are willing to take a position on the board, as I have 
been on several boards that positions cannot get filled and the additional duties have to be covered by other board 
members.  Thank you to Kathy, Michelle and Marla for accepting the positions and I look forward to working with and 
getting to know each of you even better. 
 
I hope to see most of our members (if not all), as well as a great number of new members at the 2019 festival.  We have 
another great line-up of callers and curers to dance to, as well as a wonderful venue.  Looking forward to another great 
year! 
 

  

Newsletter Editor:   Louise Coleman 
HASSDA-Newsletter@WeSquareDance.com 
 
It is time for another Newsletter.  It is with mixed feeling that I sit down to write this as it will be my 
last time as your HASSDA Newsletter Editor.  I put my first letter out 4 years ago.  It has truly been a 
pleasure writing this Newsletter for The Heart of America Singles Square Dance Association and I will 

miss it.  The very best parts were working with the Board Members of this Association, they are truly the best group to 
work with.  The other “best part” was getting to know so many people from all over the Country.  I have found that you 
get lots of hugs in this job! 
 
The 2018 Festival was great as always.  I had a gentleman that had just finished lessons go down to Claremore with me.  
As you can imagine, this was a very new experience for him.  We arrived on Thur. afternoon and walked into the 
convention hall and I had been hugged at least 15 times in the first 5 minutes in the door.  He was astounded and said how 
many people do you know, you must know everybody!   When you are involved with these organizations, people 
recognize you even if they don’t actually know you.  Besides, Square Dancers are among the best Huggers ever! 
I have had some health problems this last year and decided it is time for me to cut back on my activities, furthermore, my 
computer skills are minimal.  I honestly could not have put out this publication without the help of some of the other 
board members. 
 
We had a very enthusiastic younger lady, Michelle Dolan volunteer to do the Newsletter at our General Meeting and I 
know she will do a super job.  Please keep in mind this is a publication for the members of the HASSDA organization and 
it should always include information from the members to keep it interesting and informative. 
 
Hugs, Louise   
 



 
Secretary: Vicky Zeller  
 
Thank you HASDA members for allowing me to be on the board as secretary for the last five years. It 
was great to see everyone at the festival in April. Please help get more dancers to the next festival in 
Manhattan, KS. Remember a great way to spread the word is to tell the dancers in your square when you 
are out dancing. I am recovering from my knee replacement and hope to be back dancing soon. See you 

in a square soon. 
 
 

Treasurer:  Dee Proctor 
                          
We wish Dee the very best with her back procedure, I know the HASSDA dancers will miss her at the 
registration table.  Thanks Dee for doing such a great job as our Treasurer. 
 
  
 

  
Historian:   Carol Hershey 
 
This has and will be a year of good dancing in the Midwest.  HASSDA kicked off the season with 
three high energy callers and a great cuer.  What a weekend!  Dancing in all three halls and all levels 
of dance.  
 

There are many Trail dances coming up for the Nationals, with many wonderful callers calling in OUR Midwest area.  
What a wonderful opportunity to dance to different styles of calling and learn a new way of doing the always changing 
square dance, HEX, clogging, contra, line and round dance.  I am your Historian one more year.  Thanks for the 
opportunity to serve you again.  See you in a square. 
 
Carol Hershey. 
 
FYI: If you attended the Festival, you probably have a picture on Facebook.  If you haven’t had an opportunity to take 
a look you need to go to Heart of America Singles Square Dance Association (https://www.facebook.com/Heart-of-
America-Singles-Square-Dance-Association-1533822783569979/)  I will be sending Dan Wheeler pictures to post on the 
HASSDA website, so keep a look out there also. 
 
2019 and 2020 Festival will be in Manhattan, Kansas so you can put them on your calendar also.  40th HASSDA Festival 
is July 26-27, 2019 and the 41st HASSDA Festival is July 24-25, 2020.  Plans are being made for these festivals now. 
 The Website for HASSDA is: www.HASSDA.WeSquareDance.com Festival information, newsletters, pictures thru 
2018, etc., lots of information.  See you in a square!   
Carol  

   
 
 

NEW OFFICERS IN 2018 
  

New Secretary: Marla Doxey 
  

I was born and raised on a farm near Fairfax, SD. Upon graduating high school, I enlisted in the US Air 
Force and spent the first 3 1/2 years as a diesel mechanic at Tinker Air Force Base in Oklahoma. The 
next 2 1/2 years I was a weather observer at Wright Patterson AFB in Ohio. During this time, I married 
Tim Doxey. Shortly after my enlistment was up, I went to work for the National Weather Service in 
Youngstown, Ohio as a weather observer. A year later we were blessed with healthy twin boys, 
Jeremiah and Matthew. For the next 36 years I worked for the National Weather Service at offices in 

Mansfield, Ohio, Omaha and Hastings, Nebraska. I became a single parent when the boys were 4 and they learned 



holidays were not always celebrated on "the" day as I worked different shifts on weekends and holidays. Weather does not 
take a break. 
 
My career with the National Weather Service progressed from Weather Observer, to Official in Charge, to my final 
position of Data Acquisition Program Manager at the office in Hastings, Nebraska. I was at that office for over 20 years, 
longer than anywhere else I had been stationed. My boys graduated there and now work for a steel company in Oklahoma 
City, which is ironic as that is where my first permanent duty base with the Air Force was. I have one granddaughter, 
Brooklynn. She is a wonderful young lady and becoming quite the artist. 
 
In early January of 2017, I retired from the National Weather Service and eventually landed near Liberty, MO. I was 
familiar with the Kansas City area as Central Region Headquarters and the National Weather Service Training Center are 
based here. 
 
Betty Dickenson, a former weather service employee and longtime friend suggested I might like square dancing. She 
made arrangements for me to take lessons with Lynn Nelson and now here I am, a year later, square dancing with all you 
wonderful people. It is just as terrific as Betty said it would be. 
 
 

 
Treasurer:  Kathy Mears 
 
Hi Dancers! 
I'm your new "old" HASSDA treasurer.  I had the job a few years ago and when I needed a break, 
Dee Proctor took over (gotta love that crazy Oklahoma girl!).  Now Dee needs a break, so I'm back 
in it again.  I'm from Lawrence, KS and have square and round danced for 18 years continuously, 
although I first started in the early 1980s.  I belong to the Happy Times Squares club here in town 
and also dance at other clubs, usually within a 90-mile radius.  

  
Many thanks to Dee, Louise and Vicky for their years of service to the HASSDA Board; you along with Maye, Kelly and 
Carol have done an outstanding job of making this festival the excellent event that it is. 
 
Looking forward to Manhattan next summer! 
 
See you on the dance floor, 
Kathy Mears 

 
Newsleter Editor: Michelle Dolan 

 
Hello! I am so glad to be a part of HASSDA! What a great time I had at the Claremore dance, and 
looking forward too many more! I also enjoyed the Nationals very much, I think in part to that "Ask 
me to Dance" ribbon I was wearing and the area to find other singles...  (Thank you HASSDA).  I am 
what you might call a second-generation dancer, daughter of two square dancers, and was thankful 

that they also drug me and my two brothers along to learn when we were teenagers. However, I'm sad to say I didn't dance 
for thirty years after that, but I always remembered how much fun I had, so took lessons and started up again not even 
four years ago. By day I am an Elementary Music teacher in Verdigris, Oklahoma (right by Claremore). By night I am a 
single mom of three children...two daughters grown and in college, and a son who starts high school this next fall. I dance 
mainstream and plus and am also learning how to be a caller! And yes...I teach square dancing and contra at school!  I 
love to sing southern gospel, country and bluegrass, and enjoy playing several instruments like piano and banjo.  I love to 
quilt, sew, garden, and have recently started up a screen printing business. 
 
If I had anything to say about square dancing, it would be two things: First, let's get people dancing! Let's invite our 
families, neighbors, co-workers, church members, and everyone else we can think of to come and take lessons. Have a 
card or flyer ready to give them. Most who try it, love it, but we got to get them there! Second, let's keep people dancing.  
Let's make sure that we show people what fun it can be, and make everyone feel included, including the single dancers. At 
HASSDA and other single dances, this is not a problem, but the reality is many clubs are "married clubs."  If I could give 



a suggestion, it would be that married or partnered couples give at least one tip per night to someone without a partner, 
then we would help those single dancers keep dancing. Another suggestion would be to contact those people who have 
fallen out of dancing. Let's make sure they know they are missed!  Okay, that was my rant.... just some ideas I have so you 
know where I am coming from! Maybe you have ideas, too that you could try to keep people dancing! Whatever small 
gesture you make will help, and if we all try something, it really does make a difference! Let's keep square dancing 
alive!!! 

 
2019 HASSDA FESTIVAL UPDATES 

www.HASSDAFestival.WeSquareDance.com 
 

. Pre-Registration can now be made prior to June 15, 2019.  (SAVE $10.00)  
. September 1, 2018 - Host Hotel reservations can be made.  (Three different hotels, 

see flyer for options and pricing, and all include breakfast.)  
. July 26 & 27, 2019 – Festival 

4. July 28, 2019 – Sunday morning Trail-Out Gospel Dance (Note: separate $7.00 per 
person donation payable at door.)   

OUT AND ABOUT 
48th Singles Square Dancers USA (SSDUSA) Dance-A-Rama 
W/Callers: Tom Miller, Mike Hogan, Tim Tyl, Tom Davis, Travis Cook and Cuers: Cathy & Fred Fisher, 
Phyllis & Doug Burdette and Pauline Angress and Lines: Doug & Donna Riley 
August 30 – September 2, 2018 
The Westin Hotel 
Indianapolis, IN 
For more information view website www.ssdusa.org 

 
Special Dance 
Sept 7, 2018 Mike Hogan calling for Wichita Solos at Dawson United Methodist Church, 2741 S. Laura, Wichita, Ks. 
Mainstream 7:30 - 9:30 pm, Plus 9:30 - 10:00 pm, Advance 10:00 - 10:15 pm 

 
48th Nebraska State Square & Round Dance Weekend 
W/Caller: Tom Manning and Cuer: Mitchell Thompson 
September 21, 22, 2018 
Adams County Fairgrounds 
Hastings, NE 
For more information view website www.SquareDanceNE.org 

 
Arkansas Fall Festival 
W/Callers: Joey Duhamel, Phil Moorehouse & Gene Gancrarczk on Thursday night 
W/Caller: Justin Russell on Friday night 
October 11, 12, 13, 2018 
Betty’s Big Country Dance Hall 
Caddo Valley, AR 
For more information view website www.TheASSDF.org  
 

 



59th Missouri State Festival 
W/Feathered Caller: Joe Saltel and Cuers: Shirley & Don Heiny 
October 19, 20, 21, 2018 
Cowan Civic Center 
Lebanon, MO 
For more information view website www.Festival.SquareDanceMissouri.com 
 

SPECIAL DANCE 
October 26 & 27, 2018 Justin Russell calling at the South Kansas Fall Festival at West Side Church of God, 1900 W. 
McCormick, Wichita, Ks more info go to www.SquareDanceWichita.com, then Special Events 

 

68th National Square Dance Convention 
June 26, 27, 28, 29, 2019 
Cobb Galleria Convention Centre & 
Renaissance Waverly Hotel 
Atlanta, GA 
For more information view website www.68nsdc.com 

 
SPECIAL DANCE 
April 5 & 6, 2019 Tony Oxendine calling at the South Kansas Spring Festival at West Side Church of God, 1900 W. 
McCormick, Wichita, Ks more info go to squaredancewichita.com, then Special Events 

 

56th Iowa State Square and Round Dance Convention 
April 12, 13, 2019 
Best Western Longbranch Hotel & Convention Center 
Cedar Rapids/Marion, IA 
For more information view website www.IowaSquareDance.net/56th-state-convention 

 
40th HASSDA Festival 
W/Callers: Hunter Keller, Mike Hogan, Justin Russell and Cuers: Carolyn & Tony Ahart 
July 26, 27, 28, 2019 
K-State Union Ballroom 
Manhattan, KS 
For more information view website www.HASSDAFestival.WeSquareDance.com 

 
NOTE: IF YOU WOULD LIKE TO LIST A SPECIAL DANCE THAT YOUR SINGLES DANCE CLUB IS 
HOSTING/SPONSORING, OR IF YOU HAVE INFORMATION ON A STATE LEVEL DANCE OR FESTIVAL 
IN ONE OF THE SIX HASSDA STATES, WE WOULD BE HAPPY TO LIST IT FOR YOU IN THE “OUT AND 
ABOUT” SECTION.  PLEASE JUST EMAIL THE BASIC INFORMATION (IN FORMAT ABOVE) WITH A 
NOTE TO PLEASE LIST IN THE “OUT AND ABOUT” SECTION TO OUR NEWSLETTER EDITIOR AT  
HASSDA-Newsletter@WeSquareDance.com 

 
 

Members, please check this list!  If there are any clubs no longer dancing or if 
there are Singles clubs we don’t have, or changes that are needed, please let us 
know so we can update this list. 



 
SINGLE SQUARE DANCE CLUBS IN THE HASSDA AREA 

IA - 1st, 3rd, 5th Fridays – Mainstream/Plus Dance. Sponsored by Merry Mixers at IOOF Hall, 29th and Kingman, 
Des Moines, IA. 7:30 – 10:00 pm. Website: www.IowaSquareDance.net/merry-mixers Caller: Guest; Cuer: Jo 
Saffell. 
IA - Every Thursday – Mainstream/Plus Dance. Sponsored by Solo Steppers at Prince of Peace Lutheran Church, 
Davenport, IA 7:30 – 10:00 pm. Website: www.IowaSquareDance.net/solo-steppers Callers: Don and Doug 
Sprosty and Guest Callers. Cuer: Charlie Swanson. 
IA – 2nd 4th Fridays – Mainstream/Plus Dance. Sponsored by Triple G Square Dance Club at Gilbert Elementary 
School, Gilbert, IA Website: www.IowaSquareDance.net/triple-g-square-dance-club. Caller: Guest Caller; Cuer: 
Guest Cuer  
KS – 1st/3rd Tuesdays – Mainstream Dance. Sponsored by Lone Wranglers at Riley County Senior Center, 301 
North 4th Street, Manhattan, KS. 7:00 – 9:30 pm  Facebook, Caller Guest Callers.  
Website: www.Lone.WeSquareDance.com 
KS – 1st/3rd/5th Tuesdays – Mainstream and Plus Dance. Sponsored by Swingin’ Singles at Old Shawnee Town 
Hall, 11600 Johnson Dr, Shawnee KS. Casual attire. Pre-Rounds 7:00 – 7:30 Lines/Rounds between tips. 7:30 – 
9:45 pm. Caller Jay Krebs. Cuer Pam Young. Website: www.Singles.WeSquareDance.com 
KS – One Friday a month – Mainstream Dance. Sponsored by Shawnee Swingers at Croco Hall, 6115 SE Hwy 40, 
Tecumseh KS (just east of Topeka). Caller Guest Callers. Cuer Lalla Steenbock. 7:30 – 10:00 pm. Website:  
www.Shawnee.WeSquareDance.com or call Sharon Kay Jones-Ray at (785) 286-0554 
KS – 2nd/4th Sundays – Mainstream Dance  Sponsored by Circle 8 Square Dance Club, Chisholm Middle School, 
Newton, KS, Caller: Guest Caller; Cuer: Guest Cuer. Pre-rounds 7:00 pm; Squares 7:30 – 9:30 pm. Website  
www.Circle8SquareDance.com or call Bob or Sandy McVey at (620) 983-2929 email – SandyMcVey@hotmail.com 
KS – 2nd/4th Fridays - Mainstream Dance Sponsored by Good Time Squares Dawson United Methodist Church 
Wichita, Ks Caller: Guest Callers; Cuer: Joe Dawley. Contact Marcie Myers 316.990.4549 
KS – 1st, 3rd & 5th Friday Mainstream Dance with plus tips Sponsored by Wichita Solo's Square Dance Club, 
Wichita, KS, dances at 7:00 p.m. Southwest Presbyterian Church, 1511 West 27th St. South, Wichita. Guest 
callers, rounds by Frank Morrell 
KS – Every Tuesday – Mainstream Workshop Sponsored by Good Time Squares at Dawson United Methodist 
Church Wichita, Ks Caller -- David Myers, Barbara Whitehead Cuer – Joe Dawley .Contact Marcie Myers 
316.990.4549 
MO – 2nd Tuesdays – IAGSDC Dance (Plus and A-2). Sponsored by Gateway Squares, IAGSDC club, at St Louis 
Acitivity Center, 5602 Arsenal St, St Louis MO. Casual attire. No rounds. 7:15 – 9:00 pm. Singles, same-sex 
couples and opposite-sex couples all welcome. Callers: Aaron Wells & Guest Callers.  
MO – 1st/3rd Fridays – Mainstream/Plus Continuous Dancing. Sponsored by St. Joe Squares at St. Peter Lutheran 
Church, 3524 St. Joseph Avenue, St. Joseph, MO. Casual attire. Chris Wildhagen Caller. 7:30 – 10:00 pm Contact: 
Chris Wildhagen 785-806-8314. Website www.StJoe.WeSquareDance.com 
MO – Alternating Saturdays – Plus-Level Dance. Sponsored by Singles and Doubles at Webster Groves Christian 
Church, 1320 Lockwood Ave, Webster Groves MO. 7:30 – 10:00 pm. Caller: Guest Callers; Cuers: Guests. Check 
Website: www.Singles.SquareDanceMissouri.com or call Dan Kramme 636.225.5378 
NE – 1st/3rd/5th Tuesdays – Mainstream Dance. Sponsored by Single Wheelers Squares at Pufahl’s Barn in 
Norfolk, NE during summer months (Norfolk Jr High School on Aug 30. 8:00 – 10:30 pm. Website:  
www.SquareDanceNE.org/clubs/swheelers or call Gerry and Janet Mansfield 402.565.4247 
NE – Alternating Tuesdays – Mainstream Dance. Sponsored by Heartland Singles Square Dance Club at 
Rockbrook Methodist Church, 9855 West Center Rd, Omaha NE. 7:30 - 10:00pm. Website: 
www.SquareDanceNE.org/clubs/heartland or call Diane Krebs at 402.734.4761.   
NE – Alternating Fridays (Sept thru May) – Mainstream Dance. Sponsored by Belles N Beaus at Holy Cross 
Lutheran Church, 4117 Terrace Dr., Omaha, NE. 8:00 - 10:30pm. Website: 
www.SquareDanceNE.org/clubs/belles.Call Jim & Cathy Bellinger 402.393.4194 or 402.639.9228. 
NE – Alternating Saturdays – Mainstream Dance. Sponsored by Amazing 8’s at Rockbrook Methodist Church, 9855 
West Center Rd, Omaha NE. 8:00 - 10:30pm. call Bob Welshinger at 402-339-5405. Website: 
www.SquareDanceNE.org/clubs/amazing/ 
OK – 1st/3rd Fridays – Mainstream/Plus Dance. Sponsored by Single Squares at Westside Lions Hall, 4135 NW 
10th St, Oklahoma City, OK. Rounds 7pm, Workshop 7:30pm and Grand March 8pm. Callers Jeff and Niecy Holley. 



Cuers Jim & Georgianne Couey. Website www.cdsda.com 
OK – 2nd/4th Fridays – Mainstream/Plus Dance. Sponsored by Metro Singles of OKC at Westside Lions Hall, 4135 
NW 10th St, Oklahoma City OK. Pre-Rounds 7:00 pm and square dancing starts 7:30 pm. 3rd and 6th tips are Plus 
and Advanced will be called after regular dancing ends. Caller: Danny Payne. Cuer: Sonja Savell Jones. Website 
www.SquareDancing.com/metrokc 
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“Show Me Kansas City in 2018” 
 

“Show Me Kansas City in 2018” was the theme of the 2018 National Square Dance 
Convention that was held in Kansas City, Missouri on June 21 – 23, 2018. 
 
WOW, what a great National Convention!  Thank you to all the Missouri Federation 
Officers & Dancers, Heart of America Dancers and Kansas area Dancers for all your 
great work in putting on this grand affair!  There were over 3000 dancers present.  
Great Solo presence! 
 
Thank You All!!! 
Jan Hon 
67th NSDC 
Publicity Chairman 
 
 

PRESIDENT:   
Maye Wegner  
685 Newman  
Havensville, Kansas 66432-9567  
Phone: 785.806.8314 
HASSDA-President@WeSquareDance.com 
 
VICE PRESIDENT/FESTIVAL 
ADVISOR: 
Kelly Bockover  
2810 North Walrond Ave 
Kansas City, Missouri 64117-2525  
Phone: 816.678.2139    
HASSDA-
VicePresident@WeSquareDance.com 
 
SECRETARY:  
Marla Doxey 
9755 N Smalley Ave 
Kansas City, MO 64157-6204 
402.831.0489 
HASSDA-
Secretary@WeSquareDance.com 
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TREASURER:  
Kathy Mears 
2604 W. 27th Terrace 
Lawrence, KS 66047 
Phone: 785.841.7555 
HASSDA-Treasure@WeSquareDance.com 
 
HISTORIAN: 
Carol Hershey  
6620 NW Bougher Lane  
Kansas City, Missouri 64151-2312 
Phone: 816.741.7019 
HASSDA-Historian@WeSquareDance.com 
 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR:  
Michelle Dolan 
16409 E. 1st Street 
Tulsa, OK 74108 
918.906.0278 
HASSDA-Newsletter@WeSquareDance.com 
 
PAST PRESIDENT:  
Maye Wegner  
685 Newman  
Havensville, Kansas 66432-9567  
Phone: 785.806.8314 
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